MEMORANDUM

DATE: 
December 3, 2020
TO: 

Members of the MRPC External Relations/Membership Committee

FROM: 
Chairman Darrell Skiles
SUBJECT: 
December 9, 2020 meeting of MRPC’s External Relations/Membership Committee

The External Relations/Membership Committee will meet at 4 p.m., December 9, 2020, via Zoom or call-in. 

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87280880916?pwd=K21OOWpxQnUxRWo4TzhRYWFOcGIwUT09
Call-in information: 1-312-626-6799     Meeting ID: 872 8088 0916     Passcode: 518475
AGENDA

1. Call to Order

2. Review and Approval of Minutes

3. Business
A.  At Large Positions
We have received a nomination from Randy Verkamp to appoint John Meusch, with Jefferson Bank in Rolla, the at-large position for banking. 



The committee will need to review any nominations received and present to the board for approval. 
C.  State Legislative Priorities for 2021
The committee will need to discuss the best way to meet with and discuss the priorities with our state legislators. The chair will provide the committee’s recommendations to the full board for approval.


D.   Federal Priorities for 2021
The committee will review the federal issues compiled by board and staff from the results of the federal issues survey. The committee will be asked to identify any other issues that should be included in the survey and determine the final list of issues for prioritization. The prioritization process will be done in December and the results presented to the committee at the January meeting. The chair will provide a reminder to the board to complete and return the prioritization survey.


E.   City of Dixon Rejoining MRPC
The city of Dixon has voted to rejoin MRPC after two years of non-membership. Typically, a city must pay past dues along with current dues to rejoin. Because Dixon was struggling financially for the two 
/years it was not a member, Executive Director Bonnie Prigge is requesting that the committee recommend to the board that the past two years of dues be waived and allow the city of Dixon to join for this year. The board has done this for other cities, who for financial reasons or leadership issues, had to drop out for a year or so. This would be a one-time waiver. Should the city of Dixon not rejoin in the future, they would be expected to pay past dues in order to rejoin.

E. Legislative Update

Staff will provide a report on any state and/or federal legislative issues that have occurred since the last board meeting.  
F.  Miscellaneous
4. Adjourn
